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Hello everyone, 

Another week gone, I’m sitting here reflecting on a week that flew 

by…I guess because it was packed with so much! My first real stint 

as the big cheese and we all survived. I’m sure we are all looking 

forward to Julie’s return on Monday. 

As acting Principal it was refreshing to experience the school with 

my leadership hat on and I have to say that we have an exceptional 

team of staff who have been extremely helpful and supportive. I 

arrived early (for me) the other morning and Rob had already been in 

at around 7am to put the heaters on!   

It was a bit of a crazy week with staff attending meetings and other 

out of school commitments so it was a challenge at times to timetable 

CRT’s.  I’ll just say a special thank you to Giovanna for her availability 

this week and John to step in on short notice.  

By far the most pleasing aspect of this week was seeing our awesome 

students come to school with a smile, a friendly ‘Hello’ and leave with 

a cheerful ‘Goodbye!’ We have all been so impressed with the way you 

have handled the changes and disruptions. Thanks for a great 

week…back in the trenches next week and I’m going to have a big 

sleep in on Saturday! Thanks everyone! 

Scott 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Calendar 

May 
Thu 4th School Council 
Frid 12th : Division Cross County for 
some students 
Wed 17th: Orienteering 3-4 
Thurs 18th: Grounds and Buildings  
Frid 19th: Athletics Cluster p-6 
Thurs 25th: School Council  
Friday 26th: Lunch Day 

June 
Frid 2nd : P-2 Tabloid  
Frid 9th: Lunch Day  
Mon 12th: Queens Birthday 
Holiday 
Tues 13th: Curriculum Day 
Mon 19th: Start of our book week 
Frid 30th: Last day of term 2:30 
finish. Cook Out  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 

Creative awards: 

This term we have a focus on being the most creative person that you can be.   

P-1: Bella for creating a beautiful card for a friend 

1-2-3: Ceridwen for her creative writing   

3-4:  Lee for his Chinese T-shirt design    

4-5-6: Kite for her creative reading strategies  

Thanks to:  

Rob: For getting jobs done and thinking of us on these cold mornings! 

Cath: For helping out with breakfast dishes 

Chris, Leonie, Daydd and John: For giving their time once again during maker hour! 

Special mention to Daydd who has been scouring the Op Shops for tinkering things, thank you 

so much! 

Giovana: Has been amazing this week! Thank you for being so generous with your time. The kids 

loved learning Italian! 

 

School Camp Dates: 

GRADE 3-4: Aug 23rd-25th: Swan Hill. Estimated cost $220  

GRADE 2: Oct 26th-27th: Boomerang Holiday Range Daylesford $90  

GRADE 5-6: 26th-28th   Anglesea  $240  

Somers Camp ( not spelt wrong) : Will be offered to some grade 5-6 students ( we only get 

limited numbers)  24th Oct to the 1st Nov: $220 

All costs are estimates only as the real cost will depend on the numbers of students attending. 

Our camps are with the small schools cluster of Langley, Elphinstone, Taradale and Reidsdale-Mia Mia.   

You may wish to start paying off your school camp or use the CSEF funding below if you are eligible.  School 

camps are a highly valued part of our program and we expect all children to attend. If you have financial or other 

issues re school camps, please come and see me. 

 

CSEF – Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund 

The applications for CSEF will soon be closing.  



 
 
If you have an eligible concession card with Centrelink and haven’t yet completed the application, 

please do so as soon as possible.  

Late applications will not be accepted. Please see Sally if you have any questions. 

Sporting Schools 

Please note: you will need to complete new forms that are located on the front desk  

Sporting schools is FREE of charge and runs from 3:45 to 4:45. Pasty gives the children a fruit snack at 

3:30 and supervises students before the coach arrives.  

MUSIC UPDATE:  There is an African drumming group that meets on the last hour Fridays, 

playing traditional and contemporary rhythms.  Parents are welcome to join this group if they 

are able to source their own drum.  We would love to have you! 

 Chewton Choir: 8:30 on Thursday mornings through to 9 o’clock Thanks Nicole  

Breakfast Club:  Monday and Wed this term as we have choir on Thursday 

mornings.  

More helpers needed  

Thanks to Martyn and Daydd 

Next week: We NEED VOLUNTEERS FOR BOTH MONDAY AND WEDNESDAY PLEASE! 

LUNCH ORDERS 

A LUNCH ORDER FORM WILL GO OUT ON MONDAY FOR THE NEXT ROUND OF 

DELICACIES… 

 

CLASSES- WHAT’S GOING ON? 

2-6 

The Change detectives INQUIRY unit is an ideal way to link science with literacy in the classroom. It 

provides opportunities for students to explore melting, evaporating, dissolving, burning and chemical 

reactions. Students’ understanding of the factors that influence the rate of change will be developed 

through hands-on activities and student-planned investigations. Students become detectives who 

identify and explain physical and chemical changes in everyday materials. 

P-1 

In the prep/one room this term we are studying chemistry.  When you are 5, 6 or 7 years old this 

involves discovering what things are made of and investigating how they change.  So far we have wet 

flour which of course was very messy but lots of fun and then tried to dry it out again.   We will be 



 
 

making jelly, freezing things and using our own senses and tools to describe and measure the changes 

and effects. 

 

Chemical Science 

 

We all love MAKERHOUR….failure is an option! 

The weekly Makerhour on a Thursday afternoon continues to be a highlight of the week. We have now 

completed our third rotation with two more weeks to go before we enter the second phase of the 

program. 

  

Daydd and the Tinkerers 

 

Three…2…1… 



 
 

The Marvellous Tree 

 

Over the hills far away was a tree unlike any other tree. 

 

In the forest clearing, the tree stood out compared to all the others. 

 

During the summer the trees leaves shine in the sun, a mossy green they are, in Autumn the 

leaves go a lot of different colours, then in winter the beautiful leaves tumble down to the 

cold ground, but don’t worry the Marvellous Tree will return to its usual self once again… well 

soon actually, anyway last of all, in Spring blossoms bloom bursting through the leaves that are 

starting to grow again. 

 

People from all over the world come to see this tree some people do not know how this tree is 

so special but I know the secret of this tree. 

 
By Hannah 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                               

 

Reminders! 

No sharing Food! 

Put names on uniforms! 

Dress for the weather! (Getting Colder) 



 
 

             

 

 

 

The when info would not copy so: When and Where 

Thursday 18th May at the Council Chambers, Civic Centre, corner of 

Lyttleton and Lloyd St Castlemaine. 

RSVP by Friday 12 May to Melissa Fowler on 54711826  

 



 
 

 

 

 

 


